
MSBOA District 10 - President's Report - Fall 2021 Meeting 
 

District 10 MS S&E: Date change!! 

-​ It was approved to move our MS S&E date from Apr 16th to Apr 23th, 2022 to avoid 
Easter weekend. (Still to be hosted by Northpointe Christian) 

B&O Festival: Continued flexibility and options for 2021-2022 during rebuilding 

-​ Directors may choose any classification / required list 
-​ Directors may choose to perform 2 or 3 pieces (indicate at registration) 
-​ State B&O will return to its typical (pre-pandemic) form 

S&E Festival: Continued flexibility and options for MS events 

-​ Districts have the option to hold their MS S&E events virtually, if they choose (particularly 
fall, due to hosting concerns) 

-​ High School S&E will return to normal in-person events this year (2021-22) 
 

State Jazz Festival: Will be offered as both in-person AND virtually for Spring 2022 
 

Marching Band Festival: Will continue to eliminate the time minimum for Fall 2021. Also, 
adjudicator form has been updated. 
 

All-State: Plan is to have All-State Groups back in-person at MMC, with a tentative plan for 
auditions to be in-person as well (will amend in the fall, if needed) 
 

Other items to note:  

-​ As of July 1, Charles Bullard will be officially retired, and Garret Ernst will be taking over 
the position. 

-​ Many updates from FIC 
-​ Added to Yearbook: “All active members of the MSBOA are required to hold a current 

teaching certificate with a music education JX or JQ endorsement.” 
-​ Added to Yearbook: “All MSBOA enrollments, registrations, and payments must be made 

on the MSBOA website and paid for, with credit card, at the time the invoice is created.” 
-​ Edit from mid-August: Check option still available if needed 

-​ From Equity Committee: MSBOA will now provide implicit bias training for prospective 
and current adjudicators. Possible future steps to be taken to represent smaller 
schools/districts more equitably in All-State and MYAF. 

-​ Adjudicator Training Sessions: Since no sessions were offered last year, both B&O and 
S&E will be offered this year (2021). The rotation will begin again in 2022 with B&O.   


